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FURTHER INFORMATION CONTINUED FROM PCT/ISA/ 210

This International Searching Authority found multiple (groups of)
inventions in this international application, as follows:

1 . claims: 1-8, 20-26

A suture for use in a procedure applied to tissue
comprising: an elongated body having a first end and a
second end; and a plurality of retainers arranged along a
portion of the elongated body; wherein the retainers
substantially yield to motion of the elongated body within
the tissue when the elongated body is drawn in a first
direction and resist motion of the elongated (body?) within
the tissue when drawn in a second direction opposite the
first direction; and wherein the retainers include an upper
surface and a lower surface, the upper surface extending
from a periphery of the elongated body and the lower surface
having at least two facets (claim 1).

System to form a retainer in a suture (claim 21) and method
of forming one or more retainers in a suture resulting in a
suture according to claim 1 (claim 5 ) .

2 . claims: 9-19

A suture for use in a procedure applied to tissue
comprising: an elongated body having a first end and a
second end; and a plurality of retainers arranged along a
portion of the elongated body; wherein the retainers
substantially yield to motion of the elongated body within
the tissue when the elongated body is drawn at the first end
and resist motion of the elongated (body?) within the tissue
when drawn at the second end ; and wherein the retainers
include an upper surface and a lower surface fromed by a
cutting edge, the upper surface extending from a periphery
of the elongated body and the lower surface joining the
elongated body at an apex having a radius of curvature
larger than a radius of curvature of the cutting edge (claim
9).

3 . claims: 27-30

A suture for use in a procedure applied to tissue
comprising: an elongated body having a first end and a
second end; and a plurality of retainers arranged along a
portion of the elongated body; wherein the retainers
substantially yield to motion of the elongated body within
the tissue when the elongated body is drawn at the first end
and resist motion of the elongated (body?) within the tissue
when drawn at the second end; and wherein the retainers
include an upper surface and a lower surface formed by
cutting edge, and wherein the upper surface includes a
supplementary material formed on at least a portion of the
upper surface (claim 27).



International Application No. PCT/US2008 /07781 3

FURTHER INFORMATION CONTINUED FROM PCTΛSA/ 210

4 . claim: 31

A suture for use in a procedure applied to tissue
comprising: an elongated body having a first end and a
second end; and a plurality of retainers arranged along a
portion of the elongated body; wherein the retainers
substantially yield to motion of the elongated body within
the tissue when the elongated body is drawn at the first end
and resist motion of the elongated (body?) within the tissue
when drawn at the second end; and wherein a spacing distance
is formed between retainers arranged at a position along a
circumference of the elongated body, the spacing distance
being a function of the tissue strength and composition
(claim 31).
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